
 

 

 

 

 

Message from the Headteacher 16th March 2020 

 

Years 7 and 9 

Following a statement from Urdd Gobaith Cymru which states that the Urdd will close 
all three of its residential centres (Llangrannog, Cardiff and Glan-llyn) to all 
residential activities from 20 March until further notice, the school would like to 
advise all parents/carers of those children travelling to Llangrannog and Glan-llyn 
that the visits will not therefore go ahead as planned in the coming weeks. 

Year 12 Geography Field Visit to Orielton 

In keeping with our practice to prioritise the safeguarding of our young people and 
staff, the school has made a decision to suspend the scheduled field trip to 
Pembrokeshire next week. Contingency plans are being explored to ensure that 
students complete this curriculum requirement in other ways at another time. 

For all planned residential visits, please be reassured that the school is 
committed to the reimbursement of all monies paid by families, despite 
potential issues with insurance; please can we ask that you do not contact the 
school about this, we will be in touch with arrangements as soon as possible 
for how and when this will take place.  

I realise that students will be disappointed not to be engaged in such enrichment 
activities; staff leading each activity will speak to those involved this week to update 
them. 

Victoria Lambe, Headteacher 

 


